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18 October 2021 
 
Ms Kiersten Fishburn 
Secretary 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta NSW 2150 
 
Attention: Lucinda Craig 
 
Dear Ms Fishburn, 
 
CONSENT DURATION EXTENSION FOR THE EXISITNG ADVERTISING SIGNS 
SOMERVILLE ROAD, ROZELLE 
 
Reference is made to the Department’s correspondence dated 22 September 2021, regarding the abovementioned application 
which was referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) for comment in accordance with clauses 17 and 18 of the State Environmental 
Planning Policy No 64 - Advertising and Signage (SEPP64). 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the development application for the consent duration extension for the existing display of Advertising Signage 
on the Glebe Island Silos, with no changes to the existing illumination of the signage structure, and provides concurrence under 
clauses 17 and 18 of SEPP64, subject to the Department’s approval and the following requirements being included in the 
development consent:   

 
1. The sign design, luminance, and sign operation levels shall be in accordance with the Transport Corridor Outdoor 

Advertising and Signage Guidelines 2017 and relevant Australian Standards. 
      
Should you have any further inquiries in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Divna Cvetojevic, Development 
Assessment Officer on  or by email at development.sydney@transport.nsw.gov.au. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Brendan Pegg 

Senior Land Use Planner 
South East Precinct, Greater Sydney Division 

 




